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February 13, 2019 

Dr. Emmanuel Giannelis, 
Vice Provost for Life Sciences 
Cornell University 

llllloay Hall 
Ithaca, NY 14850 

Dear Dr. Giannelis, 

FOR EXPRl$SS MAIL: 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 

Rockledge One, Suite 360 
6705 Rockledge Drive 

Bethesda, Maryland 20817 
�: (301) 496-7163 
�:(301)402-7065 

Re: Animal Welfare Assurance 
A3347-01 [OLAW Case 2W) 

The Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare (OLA W) acknowledges receipt of your February 6, 2019 letter 
reporting an instance of noncompliance with the PHS Policy on Humane Care and Use of Laboratory 
Animals at Cornell University. According to the information provided, OLA W understands that on 
November 21, 2018 two mice on a water deprivation study were found to be dehydrated. The mice were 
examined, provided water and recovered fully. There was no written record of anyone from the PI's lab 
checking on the animals or providing water from l 1/19/2018 to 1 l /21/2018. The student responsible for 
the incident failed to notify the lab technician that she was initiating a water deprivation study, so no 
autoreminders for animal checks were initiated in the lab messaging system. A similar occurrence had 
taken place earlier in the month with the same mice. The affected animals were on an activity that was 
funded by the PHS. 

Corrective actions included veterinarians counseling the PI and the lab group. The lab now has a policy 
that no one may initiate a water deprivation experiment without first obtaining permission from the lab 
technician and the PI. The student responsible for the incident no longer works with this lab. 

The prompt consideration of this matter by Cornell University was consistent with the philosophy of 
institutional self-regulation. Similarly, the actions taken to resolve the issue and prevent recurrence were 
appropriate. We appreciate being informed of this matter and find no cause for further action by this office. 

cc: IACUC Contact 

Brent C. Morse, DVM 
Director 
Division of Compliance Oversight 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
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